ISSUES AFFECTING OFFICIALS

Balking at Bylaws?

By Donald C. Collins

If association leaders don't follow the association's bylaws in conducting an election, what can members do? For example, if members must be present at the elections meeting in order to vote and the leaders allow members to vote online, are there any consequences?

For a first step, members could consult with local counsel regarding online membership elections and online board voting.

Nonprofit law allows members to hold mail elections and most states wouldn't bar email elections. However, boards face more strict rules. Nonprofit boards often can only hold online voting where all members of the board consent in writing. An incorporated association needs legal counsel to look at the state corporations code.

Generally, an online election meeting is legal whether an association is incorporated or not. However, it's only legal if the bylaws allow it.

A group that wants to append an online election clause to a set of bylaws has two options. First, it can define the word "present" to incorporate an online

Finally, it's always wise for an association to "cure" the results of a bad election once a new election is held.

vote. Or it can draft a clause that states "notwithstanding anything else in these bylaws" and then holds a member to be present where the member votes under certain conditions.

Appending an online clause to preexisting bylaws is the lazy approach. A more dedicated one is to go through the bylaws and amend every reference to meeting attendance and voting. There will be fewer challenges to the bylaws and less of a chance of an error.

There is a third approach. An association always has the option of adapting to modern times by voting out its old bylaws in their entirety and then starting new. The problem isn't the difficulty of having an online election clause; rather, it's the difficulty of appending such a clause onto preexisting bylaws. New associations don't have that problem as they don't have years of old bylaw provisions.

It's possible an association will err, and allow online elections that violate bylaws. Where that happens, a member may be able to challenge results.

Challenging results is a balance between state law, the association's rules, and the amount of time that has elapsed since the election. Associations may have a challenge clause that allows associations to account for errors.

Absent a clear bylaw provision, a member can rely upon Robert's Rules of Order if the association uses them. Robert's Rules provide for motions to recount, and allows for the correction of procedural errors. However, Robert's Rules hold that once a person assumes office, no more election challenges can be mounted. That may create a problem with an online election if the members are never physically present prior to the newly elected person assuming office.

If an association doesn't provide for election challenges and is silent as to its procedural rules, a member will likely have to resort to the bylaws' grievance or impeachment procedure or file a lawsuit. Those aren't efficient ways to challenge an election as they are potentially contentious and expensive.

Finally, it's always wise for an association to "cure" the results of a bad election once a new election is held. The best way to do that is to have the new and properly elected board ratify all acts by the old board. That cure reduces the likelihood that someone will challenge actions taken by any improperly elected board by claiming that the improperly elected board lacked authority to act.

Donald C. Collins is the executive director of the San Francisco Section of the California Interscholastic Federation. He is a longtime basketball official and lawyer. This article is for informational purposes and is not legal advice.

Writing an Ejection Report

How often do you hear from other officials, "We don't want to eject a coach or player because we don't want to bother with the paperwork"?

A game report serves multiple purposes. It evaluates the behavior of the coaches, officials, players and game participants. It also provides a written record for schools, leagues and governing bodies so they can discipline the person mentioned.

In writing the game reports, officials need to be 100 percent accurate and precise, and never give opinions.

Game reports may support or prevent suspension of coaches. It's important to include all information because a report will be scrutinized to create doubt as to the accuracy of the content.

A FEIN Has Many Benefits, **Including Security**

Taxes. All businesses and workers are required to pay them when money is paid for a service. Before officiating a game, officials are asked to provide a Federal Employer Identification Number (FEIN) or Social Security number (SSN)

FEIN is an SSN for businesses and is used for the purpose of tax administration. The benefit of the FEIN is that individuals don't need to put their SSN on more documents than necessary. It's also easier to account for income made apart from your full-time employment income. To sign up for a FEIN, go to the IRS website (irs.gov).

The government considers paid sports officials to be operating an unincorporated business. Instead of forming a corporation or filing corporate taxes, officiating earnings are liable for their own losses for any debts relating to officiating

Associations and school districts require a FEIN or that self-employment income tax is paid by their officials, who are working as independent contractors.

PRESENTED BY

Go to www.naso.org and click on member benefits for more on MICP.